
MANUFACTURER'S WARRANTY 
 
This Warranty shall apply to and be limited to the original purchaser consumer of any McCrometer 
product. Meters or instruments defective because of faulty material or workmanship will be 
repaired or replaced, at the option of McCrometer, Inc., free of charge, FOB the factory in 
Hemet, California, within a period of one (1) year from the date of delivery. 
 
Repairs or modifications by others than McCrometer, Inc. or their authorized representatives 
shall render this Warranty null and void in the event that factory examination reveals that such 
repair or modification was detrimental to the meter or instrument. Any deviations from the 
factory calibration require notification in writing to McCrometer, Inc. of such recalibrations 
or this warranty shall be voided. 
 
In case of a claim under this Warranty, the claimant is instructed to contact McCrometer, Inc. 
3255 West Stetson Ave., Hemet, California 92545, and to provide an identification or description 
of the meter or instrument, the date of delivery, and the nature of the problem. 
 
The Warranty provided above is the only warranty made by McCrometer, Inc. with respect to its 
products or any parts thereof and is made expressly in lieu of any other warranties, by course 
of dealing, usages of trade or otherwise, expressed or implied, including but not limited to any 
implied warranties of fitness for any particular purpose or of merchantability under the uniform 
commercial code.  It is agreed this warranty is in lieu of and buyer hereby waives all other 
warranties, guarantees or liabilities arising by law or otherwise.  Seller shall not incur any 
other obligations or liabilities or be liable to buyer, or any customer of buyer for any 
anticipated or lost profits, incidental or consequential damages, or any other losses or 
expenses incurred by reason of the purchase, installation, repair, use or misuse by buyer or 
third parties of its products (including any parts repaired or replaced); and seller does not 
authorize any person to  assume for seller any other liability in connection with the products or 
parts thereof.  This Warranty cannot be extended, altered or varied except by a written 
instrument signed by seller and buyer. 
 
This Warranty gives you specific legal rights, and you may also have other rights which vary 
from state to state. 
 
McCrometer, Inc. reserves the right to make improvements and repairs on product components which 
are beyond the warranty period at the manufacturer's option and expense, without obligation to 
renew the expired warranty on the components or on the entire unit.  Due to the rapid 
advancement of meter design technology, McCrometer, Inc. reserves the right to make improvements 
in design and material without prior notice to the trade. 
 
All sales and all agreements in relation to sales shall be deemed made at the manufacturer's 
place of business in Hemet, California and any dispute arising from any sale or agreement shall 
be interpreted under the laws of the State of California. 
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